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David Heyes, MP
 23rd November 2006

House of Commons

Westminster

London 

SW1 1AA

Early Day Motion 179

Dear Mr Heyes,

I am a member of the public in your constituency of Ashton-under-Lyne, and I invite you to support the Early Day Motion No 179, proposed by John Pugh MP:

"That this House congratulates the Open University and other schools, colleges and universities for utilising free and open source software to deliver cost-effective educational benefit not just for their own institutions but also the wider community; and expresses concern that Becta and the Department for Education and Skills, through the use of outdated purchasing frameworks, are effectively denying schools the option of benefiting from both free and open source and the value and experience small and medium ICT companies could bring to the schools market."


I am a member of the UK Unix and Open Systems User Group and the Manchester Linux User Group at Manchester University and campaign locally for the use of free and open source software and I believe that this issue needs to be raised at a higher level.


The DfES and Becta currently ignore their own research which shows that free and open source software can save schools 60% on ICT and instead urge schools to purchase proprietary software only through eLearning credits and other procurement frameworks that effectively lock out open source software from being used in education.

Thousands of schools and colleges around the country currently use open source learning environments such as Moodle; this includes most schools in Tameside. Under the new DfES framework schools will unable to use free and open source systems such as Moodle and will be effectively forced to switch to a more expensive proprietary solution.

I therefore urge you to support the Early Day Motion 179.

Yours sincerely,


Jonathan Davis

